
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
August 5, 2014

Present:  Tay Vaughan, Helen Prince, Steve Swanson, George Helz, Donna Wilson,

               Gary Loew, Fran Armstrong, Larry Gates, Bill Gray.

Absent:  Steve Dean

Guests: Margaret Dunkle, Ken Romney, Roberta Safer


Chair Tay Vaughan opened the meeting at 6:00 PM. The minutes of the July 1, 2014, meeting,  were approved as distributed.  The Chair stated that our priority list for the 2015 Budget was sent to the SCA Board. Per our recommendation that we ask the Community for their input about what to do with the Tobacco Barn, the Board requested that the OAC get a professional opinion and come back to the community with some concrete information about the condition, what needs to be done to fix it, will it be cost effective to repair, etc. It was also suggested that when we do have some concrete information, we also need to be informative to the community with a series of articles in SCAN. Donna suggested that we consider a target date in order to have closure.  Gary Loew, George Helz, and Tay Vaughan, along with SCA BOD member Carl Fleischhauer,  inspected the barn and made the following observations: it is not urgent to do anything immediately and there is also no single best solution.  Their general consensus is that we keep it because it has historical significance, and we can use it for SCA storage.  It is also possible that we may be eligible for preservation grants since it is an historical building. George stated that Steve Dean will talk to some builders who restore this type of building to get costs.  Further discussion on this topic was tabled until our next meeting when we have more information. 
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT  

There was no report due to the absence of Steve Dean

OLD BUSINESS
1. Erosion Control at the Native Plant Garden and Pool:  Ken Romney and Roberta Safer spoke to the committee about a plan to re-direct the storm run-off so it would not affect the pool in the future. The problem has occurred is that (1) the hillside was reconfigured when the bamboo was removed to make it easier to mow grass, and (2) the swale which was built in 1975 between the boatyard and Arnie Petty’s property on Arrowwood has gradually filled in and water that comes between the boat yard and the Petty property is also affecting to pool.  The recommendation by Ken Romney is to re-work and re-establish the existing swale in the SW/NW area of the pool, and to build another swale at the top of the boatyard to direct the water across toward the existing swale and not allow massive amounts of water to come down from the boatyard into the native plant garden and then into the pool. The final recommendation is to get the bare earth areas seeded as soon as possible.  The OAC by consensus agreed with these recommendations and asked Ken to work with Steve Dean to get bids and a contractor to fix the drainage, since this project is really outside the realm of staff expertise.  It was also the consensus of this committee that drainage in the community is an urgent issue.
2. Road Drainage:  After discussion, the committee will work on a plan to identify all areas of the community that have drainage issues, and come up with a schedule for addressing problem areas. George Helz will write an article for SCAN and eSCAN asking members to dive input to the OAC on problem areas near their homes. We will recommend to Steve Dean that we inspect the entire community ourselves to identify problems.

3. Pool: Bill Gray presented a report in which he compared two plans for having the pool managed by an outside company. One was $36000 and the other was $40,000+. His current budget is $27,500. In both cases the staff would still have to clean the pool at the beginning of the season. Bill’s recommendation was to not go with an outside pool company.  He has a person in mind that lives in the community and is a current lifeguard who can be trained to use the pool equipment and manage to pool.  We should be prepared to offer a small stipend for this work.  By consensus it will be recommended to the SCA Board that we not go forward with an outside pool company for 2015, and  consider hiring a pool manager, but that the Board needs to find a replacement for Bill Gray ASAP so there can be an easy transition. Bill has offered to work with the new Pool Committee chair next year. 
Other recommendations:  Need to replace concrete around pool in the next 2-3 years, re-glue tiles that fall off and re-glue all tiles when pool is resurfaced,  and dilute muriatic acid to 50/50 for cleaning to cut back on deterioration of whitecoat.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Parking for boats/trailers on weekends: Helen stated that she had been approached by a few people who bring their boats back and forth to South Beach about the possibility of allowing parking overnight on weekends, at the grassy areas beside Lake Ann.  After discussion it was the consensus that we do not allow this. 
2. Lawnmowers:  Steve Dean informed Helen that there used to be two hand lawnmowers in the storage area but they has disappeared. It was the consensus that we authorize Steve Dean to purchase two hand lawnmowers since we no longer have any and there are areas in the community  that are not suitable for the large riding mower. 

3. Bagworms in the “Christmas” tree: Helen reported that she and Norman had sprayed the tree and will keep working on it to kill the bagworms. They are using Thuricide, which is effective and environmentally safe.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  Fran Armstrong offered to take interested committee members to Chestnut Cabin to inspect the water damage in the basement. 








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary

Attachments:


Pool Watershed Drainage 


Pool Perimeter Drainage


SCA Pool Committee-Proposed Bid from Anchor Aquatics
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